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Equality and Diversity Committee

Minutes of the First Meeting of the Equality and Diversity Committee in the 2014-15 Academic Session, held on 23 October 2014, at 2.00 pm, in Room S311, Mary Seacole Building, Avery Hill Campus

Present:
Frances Hewison

 Director of Human Resources (Chair)

Ami Solomon


Education Liaison Manager
Bill Bolloten


Equality and Diversity Champion 
Christopher Hallas

Director of Student Affairs

Clifton Kandler

Web Services Manager

Lisa-Marie Burke

Avery Hill Student Village Manager

Stuart Ashenden

Faculty Operating Officer, Engineering and Science

Will Calver


Access and Partnerships Manager
In attendance:
Karen Taylor


Researcher Development Manager

Liz Laurence


Secretary
Apologies:

Alex Brooks


Students’ Union President

Bill Franciscy


Accommodation Services Manager

Judith Burnett
Pro Vice-Chancellor, Faculty of Architecture, Computing & Humanities
Robert Mayor
Faculty Operating Officer, Business

Tony Mann


Faculty of Architecture, Computing and Humanities
EDC/14.1
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 22 May 2014 were agreed as an accurate record.
EDC/14.2
Matters Arising from the Minutes


There were no matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting.
EDC/14.3
Strategic Role and Purpose of the Equality and Diversity Committee (EDC14/P01)
A revised draft of the Committee’s Terms of Reference (EDC14/P01) was presented and the Chair outlined the suggested changes. She explained that the purpose of the redrafted Terms of Reference was:

· To develop an integrated approach that meets the University’s obligations under the Public Sector Equality Duty.
· To support the achievement of the University’s vision and strategic objectives. 
Discussion was held on the revised document, which included changes to the membership. Amendments were suggested which reflected the change from offices to directorates, schools to faculties and new directorate names. The Director of Student Affairs (DSA) reminded those present that any changes to membership of the Committee would need to be endorsed by the Executive Committee.

The Chair explained that these changes would enable the Committee to be able to focus down the number of things it does, have a more strategic role, and monitor the University’s progress in how it achieves institutional level equality objectives. The aim would also be for the Committee to oversee work on equalities and action planning at a local level in both Faculties and Directorates.

The Chair asked the Committee how regularly they thought best to monitor the progress on equalities in Faculties and Directorates. The consensus was that Committee members were keen to retain the Faculty/Directorate updates on the agenda.

EDC/14.4
Meeting the Public Sector Equality Duty Specific Duties
14.4.1
Update on Our Approach at the University 
The Equality and Diversity Champion gave a recap on the equality duty and explained the work undertaken since the last meeting. He explained that the main areas of work undertaken were to respond particularly to the two public sector equality duty specific duties: to publish equality information, and to publish specific and measurable equality objectives. The latter involves the development of a focussed set of institutional equality objectives linked to agreed equality priorities, as well as equality objectives and actions set at Faculty/Directorate level.
14.4.2
Recent Equality and Diversity Internal Audit

The Equality and Diversity Champion reported on the internal Equality and Diversity Audit that took place during the summer. He explained the key objective of the audit was:

· To ensure that the University is meeting the requirements of the Equality Act 2010 with regards to University staffing and recruitment.

The Equality and Diversity Champion explained the scope of the audit and the preparation and work done to respond to it. He reported that a draft audit report was received in July and the final report in September. He explained that the University had been given an Amber-Green assessment, reflecting ‘the loss of momentum in this area’, and pending the publication of the University’s equality information and equality objectives. The audit report recommends that the Audit Committee seek an updated position report from the Equality and Diversity Champion at a meeting in March 2015.

The DSA said that an Amber-Green rating was a good outcome and the report would be on the agenda of the next Audit Committee.  
The Chair thought that the audit had been a useful and positive exercise. The Equality and Diversity Champion provided a summary of actions already underway which were as follows:
· Development and publication of equality information.
· Identification of equality priorities and development of corporate equality objectives.
· Linking proposed objectives to the University’s Strategic Plan KPIs where appropriate.
· Enhancing equality-related data available, and analysis to inform reporting.
· Work with Faculties and Directorates to develop clarity on what is required and support them to focus on priorities and develop action plans.
14.4.3
Update on Equality Information Report and Priorities for Equality Objectives (EDC14/P02 & P04)

The Equality and Diversity Champion presented papers EDC14/P02 and P04. He outlined a proposal that the equality information report be published in three parts: an overall introduction, a report on staff and a report on students.  He also explained that the report was not fully completed as he was still waiting for further data reports to be completed by PAS.
Discussion was then held on the reports. Comments were shared, in particular, on the statistics included for senior managers and the capturing of data generally.  Although the Committee thought the documents were long with a lot of data, they considered them to be a very useful start. The Equality and Diversity Champion requested further feedback from EDC members by 14 November, following which the report would be redrafted for publication.
Action:  
The Committee to provide feedback on the report by 

14 November 2014.

Discussion was then held on possible equality priorities that have been identified in the areas of the institution, staff and students. They were as follows:

Institutional:  

· Embed equality and promote the benefits of diversity as part of our commitment to excellence.
· Develop data and data analysis (at both institutional and Faculty/Directorate level) as a core practice to inform work on equality, including business/action plans.
Staff:

· Improve information on employee diversity: disability, sexual orientation, religion & belief.
· Identify career progression issues for groups with different protected characteristics.
· Improve knowledge, understanding and effectiveness of managers to make reasonable adjustments.
· Representation, retention and progression of female employees in STEMM subjects.
Students:

· Improve information on student diversity: sexual orientation, gender identity, religion & belief.
· Address gaps, inequalities and unequal outcomes for particular groups in relation to: Progression / Retention (KPI 4), Academic outcomes: First/2:1(KPI 5), Leaver destination / Employment and further study (KPI 6)
· Improve ranking in the Stonewall university guide.
A short discussion was held on the priorities, however the Chair asked the Committee to provide feedback in conjunction with their feedback and comments on the report. The Equality and Diversity Champion confirmed that it was hoped to publish the report by the end of the year following its approval at Executive and VCG.
EDC/14.5
Athena SWAN Progress Update (EDC14/P03)
Karen Taylor, the Researcher Development Manager (RDM) attended the meeting to present paper EDC14.P03, and gave the Committee an update on the Athena SWAN application. She explained that the University was in the process of applying for accreditation of the Athena SWAN Institutional Bronze Award which was the first of three levels of accreditation to demonstrate a commitment to advancing women in STEMM subjects.

She explained that the Award status is seen as an indication that an organisation is committed to building and maintaining an inclusive environment for the benefit of all staff and also the award can support fund applications, which may in the future require Athena SWAN endorsement. To achieve the Bronze Award the RDM explained that an Athena SWAN Working Group had been formed, chaired by the PVC FACH, and each academic department has a Self-Assessment Team. She explained that to capture the information required for the submission a survey was issued to academic staff which resulted in a 49% return.
She reported that the Working Group met on 15 October 2014 to discuss the qualitative data, survey results and the departmental Self-Assessment Teams, following which a set of institutional actions was drafted for inclusion in the submission.

The RDM confirmed that the university was on target to submit the application by the deadline which was 5.00 pm on 28 November 2014.
EDC/14.6
Other Updates

There were no other updates reported under this item.
EDC/14.7
Any Other Business


There were no items of Any Other Business.
EDC/14.8
Date of Next Meeting

The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 22 January 2015, to be held in room S311, Mary Seacole Building.  

Secretary: Liz Laurence
Tel: 8982


Email: e.laurence@gre.ac.uk
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